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Synopsis 

Application Information 

Application Request: Public hearing to consider and take action on a proposal to amend the following sections of 
Weber County Code: §102-1-5 and §102-5, regarding rezoning procedures and legislative 
amendments. The proposal will also create a new chapter regarding development 
agreements. 

Agenda Date: Tuesday, September 22, 2020 
Applicant: Weber County Planning Division 
File Number: ZTA 2018-05 

Staff Information 

Report Presenter: Steve Burton 
 sburton@co.weber.ut.us  
 801-399-8766 
Report Reviewer: CE 

Applicable Ordinances 

 Weber County Land Use Code, Title 102, Chapter 1 (General Provisions) 
 Weber County Land Use Code, Title 102, Chapter 5 (Rezone Procedures) 

Legislative Decisions 

Decision on this item is a legislative action. Legislative decisions have wide discretion. Examples of legislative actions are 
general plan, zoning map, and land use code amendments. Typically, the criterion for providing a recommendation on a 
legislative matter suggests a review for compatibility with the general plan and existing ordinances. 
 

Summary and Background 

The Planning Division is proposing the attached changes in order to clarify the rezone procedures and to bring the land use 
code into compliance with state code regarding legislative recommendations from the Planning Commission. The proposed 
changes will also clarify requirements and procedures for a development agreement. Finally, the proposed changes will 
allow planning staff to require a concept development plan as part of a rezone application when deemed necessary.   

On July 14, 2020, the Western Weber Planning Commission recommended approval of the proposed changes to the land 
use code. 

On July 28th, 2020, the Ogden Valley Planning Commission recommended approval of the proposed changes to the land use 
code.  

Conformance to the General Plan 

This proposal is meant to provide clear and concise rezone procedures which can help to effectively implement the county’s 
general plans.  
 

Noticing Compliance 

A hearing for this item was published in compliance with UCA §17-27a-205 and UCA §17-27a-502 in the following manners: 

Posted on the County’s Official Website 

Posted on the Utah Public Notice Website 

Published in a local newspaper 
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Staff Recommendation 

Staff recommends that the County Commission adopt the text included as Exhibit A of this staff report based on the 

following findings:   

1. The changes cause no adverse effect on the intent of the general plans. 

2. The clarifications will provide for a more efficient administration of the Land Use Code. 

Exhibits 

A. Proposed Ordinance  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 










































